State Police Commission



Post Office Box 66555
Baton Rouge, La. 70896-6555
Phone (504) 925-7057
Fax (504) 925-7058

General Circular No. 86

Issue Date: January 14, 1998

In Re: Promotional Examinations

At its December 15, 1997 meeting, the State Police Commission voted to approve changes to the minimum qualifications for Sergeant, Lieutenant and Captain. (See General Circular Nc. 85.) These new minimum qualifications went into effect January 01, 1998. Applicants having current promotional scores and who do not meet the new minimum qualifications will have their scores frozen until they meet the new qualifications. These scores will automatically be reinstated once the minimum qualifications have been met. There are no provisions for the "grand fathering" of any scores. These minimum qualification changes apply to all scores.

All candidates participating in merit boards after January 01, 1998 must meet the newly established minimum qualifications for the position.

All current promotional scores will remain in effect until a new promotional examination is developed and administered. At that time, all employees will be notified of the expiration of scores and the schedule for new examinations.

Please post this General Circular in a prominent place, accessible to all employees, so that everyone will be aware of the changes.

Sincerely,

Debra L. Johnson

Debra L. Johnson

Director